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Putnam Community Water  Rescinds Public Notice for  Lead in Drinking Water Distribution System     Putnam Community Water  previously released a public notice to our customers, as required by law, on September  30,  2019 notifying that we  detected  lead  levels  collected during the monitoring period  in two  consumer tap water samples  above the Federal Action Level.     As part of our  corrective action   plan,  Putnam Community Water collected 10 additional consumer water tap samples  on  September 30 , 2019 .    Results  for  these 10 additional samples were all below  detection levels for lead. T h ese results  return ed   our  water system back into full compliance with the State ’s Lead Rules for Drinking Water Systems.     As required by law, this second public notice is being issued to inform  customers   that  the recalculated n i netieth   percentile  for lead sampling during the monitoring period of June  –   September 2019 is below the  Federal Action Level.   No further action is required at this time.     A s   previously communicated,  Lead typically enters  drinking  water primarily as a result of    corrosion, or wearing away, of  pipes or materials containing lead in the water distribution system and household plumbing.  These materials include  lead - based solder used to join copper pipe, brass and chrome plated brass faucets.  Putnam Community Water’s  distribution system contains no lead piping   and  al l water  supply  sampling results for lead h a ve been below detection  limits.          Putnam Community Water’s certified laboratory is Masi Labs located at 7940 Memorial Drive, Plain City, Ohio 43064.  Phone (614) 873 - 46541 and Fax (614)  873 - 3809 . You can contact them on the availability of tap water testing.      In addition, do not hesitate to contact  Jay Huck , Operator of Record at ( 740 )  373 - 0975   or email:  jhuck76@putnamwater .com if you have questions or concerns.      Posted:  October  7th , 2019       Putnam Community Water   920 River Road   Marietta, Ohio 45750    


